
STAFF ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETING 

September 10, 2014 

CAMPUS CENTER BALLROOM 108.4 

Present – A. Bretch, S. Carter, D. Curley, M. Davis, J. Etheredge, Z. Green, K. Ballard, J. Lambert, D. 

Liverman, N. Lott, M. Miller, S. Pitts, H. Roberts, S. Robinson, J. Robinson, E. Shooks, A. Skinner, B. Smith, 

A. Udin, K. Willingham, A. Wright, E. Brannon, A. Lewis, M. Parham, M. Ertzberger 

Absent – T. Christman, K. Hemphill, J. Morgan, T. Morris, T. Puckett, D. Richards, R. Smith, E. Smith, S. 

Young 

1. Call to order by Erin Brannon - Meetings are generally run by having the guest speaker present

first and then council business will follow. 

2. Special Guests

Dr. Cathi Jenks, AVP, Institutional Effectiveness and Assessment 

Provided an update on where the KPI team is with identifying a new list of Peers & Aspirants for the 

University of West Georgia.  

Peers & Aspirants 

Dr. Jenks made a previous presentation at the Faculty Senate, but we were given the new presentation. 

Changes were made by Dr. Marrero and the list was approved. Peers & Aspirants list helps to identify us 

against other institutions with similar qualities (processes, policies, and procedures). Dr. Marrero felt 

that the old list was off because it should have been equal peers vs. Aspirants.  In reviewing at others 

web sites they found that they tended to only have peers that they benchmarked to, no aspirants. New 

list was provided. The old list can be found on their website, but they will be replacing list and hyper 

linking to the institutions Institutional Effectiveness and Assessment departments. 

How we got to that list – Methodology – looked at it from both qualitative and quantitative approaches. 

Used the IPEDs database where 7000 institutions of higher learning are listed and by using numerous 

filters the list was reduced down to what you see in front of you. Looked at Core variables, only included 

public universities, had 4 year programs, current in IPEDS, were degree granting, enrollment size 

(because UWG was on the cuff between categories, we looked at those just above us and those just 

below us), non-military, offering undergrad and graduate programs, etc. They looked at institutions 

much like us. 

Once we had the main filters, we started looking at other variables: what are their admissions criteria’s, 

are they open access, etc. We also realized that our mission had strengthened since the last list was 

created.  In the quantitative analysis we looked at why they should stay on the list; asked Dean’s, 

departments and divisions to provide their insight. For suggestions that were not on the list they were 

considered as a group. It was then narrowed down to 16 peers, 4 aspirants and 3 sector institutions.   

The final list is what we see here. It was an interesting process.  Share the list with people in your area. 



KPI’s – Key Performance Indicators Update: 

President Marrero established the KPI team was established to take on two tasks:  1) develop a new list 

of peers and aspirants and 2) establish key performance indicators to go with our new strategic plan. 

The key performance indicators come in to help evaluate how you are measuring against your strategic 

plan. There are currently 72 items but not all of them are necessarily key (some are higher than others). 

We will track the progress on all the strategic imperatives.  The committee came up with a draft list 

(huge) that was then narrowed down with the departments affected and is still being tweaked.  Most 

have been approved by the departments, just a little tweaking still taking place.  One issue was raised 

regarding the composition of the KPI team – University Advancement was not represented, so they went 

around and talked to various people to find out what was important in their area and how they track 

things like gifts & scholarships. 

There was one heated debate about including the win/loss record of our athletic team in the KPI’s – 

pro’s we have a winning team and they bring in people, con’s – not an institutional priority = tie among 

the team. So the issue was brought to Dr. Marrero. He said it is important but does it rise to the level of 

institutional priority. It’s not really a KPI but Advancement should track and we will keep our eyes on it. 

The various areas impacted were consulted. The list was presented at the Faculty Senate, where a few 

errors were identified, so please let them know if you see any errors. According to the recent release 

from US News, UWG went from a ranking of 89 to 92, but there are several tied at 92 so we have really 

stayed the same. Again this is just a measure to help us track how we are progressing with our goals in 

the strategic plan. 

Dr. Jenks is going to provide a digital copy of the lists to Erin for distribution so that the representatives 

can provide information back to their groups.  It was listed on the President’s website but it is very 

difficult to read.  KPI group will also provide a dashboard for KPI monitoring once a simple format can be 

developed.  

Dr. Denise Overfield – Barrier’s Team 

There are still people that do not know that there is a barriers team. This team was created as part of 

the Engage West initiative. The groups charge is to identify, assess and provide recommendations for 

improving operational processes, polices, and practices with the goal of eliminating barriers of 

inefficiency. With a culture and mantra of problem solving, this team must align identified barriers with 

efficient solutions through the lens of mandated statutes, governing policies, and system shared 

services. 

The teams’ job is to eliminate the things that get in the way of you doing our job. This is a very big 

charge.  We were given charge and were told to go for it.  Our charge to take the four strategic 

imperatives (20 team members) and we wrote down on large sheets of paper things that get in the way 

of achieving those imperatives. We agreed to a lot of the barriers and started looking at patterns. 

The first 2 barriers and recommendations were approved and were formerly awarded sledgehammers.  



Dr. Marrero plans to hang the sledgehammers up in the lobby of Sanford Hall. They have a plaque on 

them that identifies the barrier and the date. The first two are: 

1) Faculty Toolkit:  a website that was created to provide a “one stop shop” for means to report a

student issue (academic dishonesty, student housing issue, financial aid problem, etc.). It is open to 

faculty & staff.  This is to eliminate the need for having to go to multiple places to find help/assistance 

for a student. You can go to the UWG website, then use the search bar and type “toolkit” and it will 

come right up. Regardless of your role on campus you probably have interaction with a student that has 

an “issue”. 

2) Extended leave replacement (not a policy): When a person goes on leave, how do we cover their

work? EX:  If a person has to go on leave for 6 weeks, their work gets put on someone else to cover.  The 

person covering is a nice person and does the work without any additional compensation or resources. 

This is a barrier that is being eliminated.  This has been approved by PAC and is in place.  If an employee 

is out for more than 15 days, the unit that employs that person may request funds to compensate the 

staff or faculty person that is taking on the extra work or they may request a temporary employee to 

take on that work.  The pool is being developed with the assistance of Melanie McClellan. The funds are 

coming out of the emergency funds for the University. PAC has approved it and is committed to it.   The 

requesting forms are still being created and once complete the information will be posted.  

Two other barriers that have been approved (but not sledgehammers have been received yet) are: 

A) To get E-tuition dollars (dollars from students who take on-line courses that are more than 95% on-

line pay additional funds for tuition. The dollars are divided up between Distance Ed & the department 

that houses the course) distributed earlier to units that need to get funds needed to budget better. This 

was developed in conjunction with the Provost office. This is approved and this is going to happen.   

Money can be used to support a classroom – say a classroom needs more computers, needs updating.  

Money came very late last year and it contributed to the frenzy of year end spending and made it hard 

to prioritize and budget. By moving this up departments can be more strategic about it. Money goes to 

academic departments and some really generate a lot. 

B) There are 27 steps involved to hire a faculty member – we are looking at ways to streamline the

process. We are getting a system (Core integrator).  Idea behind it is that the hiring process will be much 

more efficient because instead of thinking in terms of forms we will think of the information. It will be a 

more holistic system.  A sub-committee is taking this on because we lose a lot of potential faculty 

members because of the chunkiness of our system. PAC has approved the formation of a working group 

to look at the integration of the Core integrator process. The system level is also looking at something 

like this but it is going to take them several years so Dr. Marrero has agreed to move forward with this.  

Barriers that are in process: 

C) Dual career assistance for Partners: An office wants to hire somebody and that person has a partner

that would also need employment – How can we assist them in finding employment for their partner. 

They are looking at two careers if one accepts employment at UWG. We lose great candidates at times 

because of this.  We are looking at a module that UGA had. They had a person to act as a point of 



contact for the trailing partner.  The trailing partner could contact this point person and get assistance 

with things like a resume critique, information on industries or companies in the region, or a career 

assessment. We are not recommending that UWG become an employment agency.  But we think this 

could really send the message that we are reaching out to the new employee in the most 

comprehensive way possible.  Dr. Melanie McClellan is our liaison with the community (has office at the 

Chamber of Commerce) and she could provide resources to the point person.  This could be a plus for 

those looking to come here. We are doing research to see how widely this service is used at other 

institutions.   

The Barriers team does not address issues related to interpersonal conflict, discrimination, misconduct, 

supervisor/employee disputes, instructor/student issues, or faculty/staff issues.  WE DEAL WITH 

PROCESSES.  If you have any of these issues contact the Ombud or HR, they are your resources for these. 

The barriers team was told that the beginning that this was a 3 yr commitment.  There are 20 people on 

the team, meet every two weeks for about 2hrs each time. Others outside the committee are asked to 

participate in sub-committees. 

Working on a website where we can post information. If you have suggestions, email Dr. Overfield 

(doverfi@westga.edu).  Please send your ideas or thoughts.  

3. SAC Business:

All Members introduced themselves 

Role of the SAC Representative 

How staff were assigned to you: 

HR provides a list of all staff on campus, and then Erin took the list and divided it up. She looked at the 

divisions represented and the number of representatives that we have.  Tried to give each of you the 

department that you are in, but some had to have more/less because each representative represents 30 

staff.  If your department had less than 30 we tried to put you with others that you may work closely 

with.  

Your Role on the Staff Advisory Council (SAC): 

The UWG staff is divided among the SAC representatives every 2 years and people tend to come and go. 

So contact your staff representatives by email, phone or department meeting – you decide how. Just let 

them know how you are and that you represent them - you are the voice of the staff. You don’t need to 

meet with them and go over all the notes from our meetings, you can direct them to our website and all 

the notes, upcoming meetings, etc will be there.  There is also an anonymous feedback form if they 

don’t feel comfortable talking about the issue they have.  Make sure everyone is in the know. 

There are some issues that will be coming up (holiday calendar again for one) that you might have to 

poll your group.  We want to keep transparency. All staff are invited to the SAC meetings but they are 

not open meetings, they cannot participate.  At the ALL-Staff meetings in the fall and spring they can 

speak. The fall meeting has been set for October 10th.  

mailto:doverfi@westga.edu


We are looking for topics that could be presented for the October meeting and other meetings.  The 

meetings have grown with Dr. Marrero and will continue to get bigger and get better.   

Representative question:  Can we ask all speakers to provide a summary/digital copy of materials 

because things can get lost in translation?  Yes we can, but you can also refer your group to the website 

where the official minutes will be; Use the official minutes.   

The SAC meetings are where you can ask questions, the All-Staff are where everyone can ask questions.  

Erin always ends with “Questions, Concerns & Rumors”…. 

Committees – Ashley Lewis 

Last year the committees were not as active as they probably should have been.  The committees we 

have are: 

Benefits – works closely with Human Resources; has a table at the benefits fair in October. We do 

concern/comment boxes and generate questions/answers related to concerns. Benefits committee shall 

address staff members’ concerns regarding benefits and either make a recommendation or refer them 

to the appropriate area of expertise. Make sure the people in your area are connected to the resources 

they need for benefit issues. 

Bylaws - review bylaws on occasion (1 time a year); changing a few things with the Engage West Survey. 

Elections - elections committee is on hold right now. The elections are held every two years, and 

elections were just made, so this committee is not needed right now. 

Public relations – Works on the Toy Drive that is coming up – Ashley usually helps with that; anything 

related to public relations that you want to see our council initiate on campus. 

Staff Development – shall consider options for career and professional development, 

orientation/mentoring, diversity in the workplace, and basic skills development.  The committee shall 

work closely with the Human Resources Department in enhancing and developing Staff Development 

programs.  What are areas that we can enhance to help staff that we currently have in place. Things are 

offered on campus but people don’t always know that its available, we need to education staff on what 

already exists.  

Ad Hoc – will be as needed  

Do you have any questions about committees?  Some work more than others. 

Sign-up sheets were made available.  The committees will elect a chair for their individual committee; 

they will operate outside of these SAC committees. One possible ad hoc committee - Ashley received an 

email about the concern about campus safety and the walkways. One example listed was in the square 

they the 20 second timers for you to walk. They thought this might be something of interest in certain 

areas of our campus. So a committee can investigate this to see if it might be helpful for our campus. 

This could be a possible ad hoc committee to investigate: talk to the city or other institutions to see 

what they might be doing.  Several signed up for this ad hoc committee on pedestrian safety. 

A suggestion was made to possibly look at ways to help staff when they are in a hardship. 



Columbus State collects used toner cartridges and returns them for money to support their group.  So 

any ideas that you have would be great to help us raise some funds because we really do not have a way 

to. The funds we raise could help benefit staff that may want to go back to school or something like that. 

Per Jason Robinson, we are currently recycling the toner cartridges to create a scholarship fund for our 

employees. 

Find your niche in one of these committees; it will help to make SAC more active.  Look at other 

universities to see what they are doing that we might be able to do at UWG. 

4. Questions/Concerns/Rumors?

Erin, as the Chair of this council, is the liaison to the President, so there are concerns that we need to 

bring to him, she will.  He is basically the one that we report to. 

Question about the SAC All-Staff state meeting, is there money to send people? If you are going to be a 

Staff council person then you need to see how others perform in certain situations.  Then maybe one 

day we could hold the state council meeting here one day. But I don’t know if there is money. 

If you would like to go to the All- staff state meeting and you need funds to do so, please let Misty 

Parham (Treasurer) know and she will talk to Tina in the President’s office to see if funds are available.  

We do not have a budget, but what we do have is a foundation account with about $1,000.00 in it. The 

only way that it could get replenished is with A-Day funds. So while you are giving, if you would like to 

give to the Staff Advisory Council then note it on there.  Any other funds right now have to come from 

the President’s office.  The $1,000.00 that is in the account was donated to us by Ann Richards and her 

husband. They wanted the money to be used for staff development.   

She donated a portion of it and it has been increased with A-Day funds.  

Misty has spoken with Tina and the President’s office is very supportive of us, so if you need funds to go 

to the meeting and your department does not have it, let Misty know and she will present it to Tina.  

The meetings do rotate around the state and there are approximately 16 planned so far. UWG did host 

the meeting back in 2002.  Note that the state meeting is streamlined so that you can see it. 

It would be neat to hear/see the items that the barriers team has that pertains to us, that we might be 

able to start working on. 

Have TJ come in October to the All-Staff meeting to speak about the Campus Center and what it has to 

offer. 

Next meeting is the 2nd Wednesday in October (October 8th) and the All-Staff meeting is on Friday 

October 10th.  Don’t forget the committee sign-up sheets. 

Meeting adjourned. 

Submitted by Michelle Ertzberger 
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How were staff assigned a rep? 
• In May 2014, a list of all active benefitted staff was pulled in 

Human Resources. 

• The SAC Chair divided the staff up and assigned 

representatives by division and department. 

• Representative home departments as well as departments 

they work closely with or are located near were 

considered in this process. 

• Per the bylaws, representatives should have 1 – 30 staff to 

represent (some have a few more to avoid splitting a 

department). 

 

 



 

How do I represent staff? 
• Reach out to the staff you represent – via email, phone, 

departmental meetings, etc.  

– Make sure they are aware you are their representative and 

are open to receive their questions, comments and concerns. 

– Refer them to the SAC website for meeting notes, 

announcements and a place to submit anonymous feedback.  

• Bring the voice/concerns of the staff with you to each SAC 

meeting.  

 



 

 

 

SAC Committees 

 
Benefits 

Bylaws 

Elections (won’t be needed until spring 2016) 

Public Relations 

Staff Development 

Ad Hoc (as needed) 

 

 

 

 
 
 



Questions? Concerns? Rumors? 
 




